MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

May 1, 2017
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on May 1, 2017 and called to order by Co-Chairman Maieli at 7:04 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Co-Chairman




Tony Maieli
Commissioner




Tom Connors

Commissioner




Ermanno Chimirri
1st Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn

2nd Asst. Chief




Frank Russo
District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Treasurer




Bob Sick

District Counsel




Bill Glass

1st Dispatcher




Tate Reilly
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Commissioner Connors
District Treasurer handed to the BOFC Revenue & Expense Budget Analysis for the period ending March 31, 2017.  Short discussion held.
Warrants and claims in the amounts of $50,127.99 and $196,419.00 have been reviewed, submitted, approved and paid.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.
Motion to approve previous minutes dated April 10, 2017 made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

5/1/17

Correspondence:

· Received insurance accord from Islip Wolves drill team as previously requested.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor

· Request received from Chief regarding reimbursement to Ann Warneke for 11 CPR/EMT cards at $8.00 per person who completed the class.  Motion to approve reimbursement NTE $88.00 made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

· Request from Chief for the use of parking lot for a community yard sale on 6/10/17 with a rain date of 6/11/17 for Engine 1.  Motion to approve with the exception of the use of 3 bay made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.
· Request received from Chief for Lt. Joe Felder to use of 3-6-9 and 

3-6-10 on 5/13/17 for an extrication tournament at Northport Fire Department.  Approved pending the list be submitted of members attending prior to 5/13/17.

· Letter received, Ex-Chief Thomas Chance, FF William Stetson and FF Nicholas Thomas would like to start driver training on department vehicles.  Approved pending abstract report.

· Request from Chief regarding wildfire turnout gear be purchased for members on the attached list.  Comm. Maieli advised South shore will get a list of gear, set a date and time.  Comm. Maieli will advise.
Comm. Chimirri:

· Held a discussion regarding grants and life pack reimbursement status.

· Held a discussion regarding member applications.

· Held a discussion with Chief’s regarding the return of SCBA masks to members.  1st Asst. Chief advised all of been returned.

· Held a discussion with 1st Asst. Chief Hollborn regarding 1 more bail out drill and SCBA.
· Held a discussion with 1st Asst. Chief regarding MPO being qualified and pump test, Joe Felder.

5/1/17

Comm. Maieli:

· Advised the Chiefs that we still have not received letter from Brentwood, and advised that we need answer by Thursday.  Harry Allen spoke to the Board on Association paperwork being filed here at District and protocol.

· Held a discussion regarding State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA) proposal we have received for the substation rebuild.  Motion to approve this proposal NTE $2000.00 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.  District Secretary will contact Nelson, Pope and Voorhis, LLC.

· Advised the Chiefs the BOFC will be purchasing a Gold page for the 100th Anniversary journal.  Motion to approve the purchase of one gold page NTE $400.00 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

· Held a discussion regarding Junior’s paperwork.  1st Asst. Chief handed over a complete packet for review and approved of the BOFC.

· Requested from Chief a list of dates for Junior’s schedule.

· Advised the Chief’s that a meeting is being planned with 2nd Asst. Chief to provide a complete list of uniform specs per each rank to avoid any further confusion.

· Held a discussion regarding purchase/need of two new GPS for two vehicles.  Motion to approve the purchase of (2) two GPS for 3-6-2 and 3-6-16, 6” screen at $129.00 each NTE $300.00 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

A discussion was held with Ex-Commissioner Rick Hollborn, Chiefs, BOFC and District Counsel regarding Fire Police, bylaws. Comm. Maieli advised the Board will discuss and revisit what changes should and can be made. Tabled. 2nd Asst. Chief Russo had some ideas added to discussion.  District Counsel advised the standards of a peace officer.
5/1/17

1st Dispatcher:

· Advised 3-6-1 replaced 100 ft. 1 ¾ hand line from rack inventory.  Took off 1.5 inch supply line 100 ft. no replacement
· Advised 3-6-3 all hose passed. 1 bad nozzle 2 ½ inventory removed from service

· Advised 3-6-4 12 lengths of 3” 50 foot hose

· Advised 3-6-6 1 length of 1 ¾ hose, 50 foot replaced from rack inventory

· Advised 3-6-8 1 pony length of 3” supply line needs replacement. 1 length of 75 ft. 1 ½” from the bag on the brush truck, taken out of service with no replacement

· Advised hose testing completed 4/27 and 4/28.  Chiefs have report.

· Advised 3-6-1 CO meters were received today

· Advised electronic governor has to be replaced, light bar repair issue

· Advised intake manifold off 3-6-6 send out today, needs repaired

· Advised Motorola was shut down for two weeks, radios should be in shortly

· Held a discussion regarding the need of two (2) part time dispatchers. BOFC approved.

· New module for our orders for Red Alert discussion was held.  Will discuss with Frank Russo and advise
· 3-6-2 under warranty for relief valve

· 3-6-8 to repair air leak and install speaker in cab
District Treasurer held a discussion regarding audit with State, procurement policy and district vehicle log book.

1st Asst. Chief Hollborn:

· Requested a voucher for department meeting 5/4/17.  Motion to approve NTE $150.00 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.
· Inquired about the Chief jackets.  District Secretary advised she will follow up on Tuesday.
· Inquired about LED light in kitchen.  Comm. Maieli advised he will look into it.

· Spoke with Commissioners in regards to engraver and being trained properly on it.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:20 p.m. made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary

